Scottish Brass Band Association

Executive Committee Meeting No 7 – 18 August 2013
Howden Park Centre, Livingston

1. Welcome and Apologies

The President opened the meeting at 10.30am.

Present:

George Burt (President), Carrie Boax (Vice-President), Tom Allan (Secretary), 
Robert Burns, Alan Douglas, Peter Fraser, John Gilmour, Robert McCorkell, Linsey
Paterson, Julie Sanderson, Andrew Smith, John Todd.
In Attendance:

Raymond Thomson (Minute Secretary). 
Apologies:

Andrew Duncan, Steve Gray, John Hamilton, John Martin. 
2. Minute of Executive Committee Meeting No 6 of 30 June 2013.

Accepted: proposed by Julie Sanderson and seconded by Robert McCorkell. 
3. Matters Arising

Trophy
Newtongrange Band has still to be contacted regarding the trophy which is in its possession.
. 
4. Development

Development Committee
The make-up of the Committee is:
Chair: 


Raymond Thomson (appointed by SBBA Executive)

SBBA Executive:
George Burt (ex-officio)




Carrie Boax (ex-officio)




Tom Allan (ex-officio)




Andrew Duncan (ex-officio)




Alan Douglas

External:

Alan McLaren




Helen Douthwaite




Mark Good

The Committee has met and prepared a remit. This was read to the Executive and approved. Discussion has begun on the Governance of SBBA, and increasing audience numbers. The Committee will also generate some ideas on adjudication and bring these to the Executive. 
External Liaison

Mike Kilroy has been appointed Chair of Brass Band England. We will invite representatives of BBE to attend the SBBA AGM. 
5. Financial Report

Management Accounts 2012-2013 
The balance carried forward into the present financial year was £65,000. The balance to be carried forward into the new financial year is around £49,000. This is a drop of £16,000 during the present year. However, we are expecting a final grant payment of £5,000, a sponsorship payment of £7,500 from Geneva Instruments, and a £10,000 grant from Perth and Kinross Council (still to be clarified). Therefore a break-even is anticipated. It is hoped to finalise the NYBBS accounts by the end of September, when complete draft accounts will be prepared for the AGM. During a discussion of sponsorship raised and savings made it was pointed out that the Commercial Development Manager had been diverted from commercial and fundraising activities into other activities. It was agreed that there should be a review of our professional officers’ activities with clear lines of demarcation.
Grant Funding

A grant application has been prepared on behalf of NYBBS.
New Treasurer
There has been no progress, but some suitable contacts will be seen soon. It was stressed that the Treasurer must be willing to attend events in order to manage money on the day.
Formation of Finance Committee

This will be progressed when a Treasurer is appointed.
6. National Youth Brass Band of Scotland (NYBBS)
Concert
The concert has attracted lots of praise, atttracting extremely positive comments. There had been some concern that the senior band had its time restricted, but it was agreed that allowing the three bands to play gave a better idea of the strength in depth, and the philosophy, of NYBBS. All participants will be surveyed, and the Minute Secretary volunteered to assist the Development Manager with the data analysis. There were problems with Health and Safety issues at Perth Concert Hall, where a glass trophy was classed as a safety hazard. Child Protection and Parking also gave cause for concern. Perth Concert Hall claimed that it was SBBA’s responsibility to undertake a risk assessment of activities within the Concert Hall. None of this had been in the contract. A meeting will be arranged at which we will clarify where our responsibilities lie and what Perth Concert Hall can legitimately ask for. Some material has gone missing and we will make urgent enquiries as its whereabouts.

The Future
Stirling is a potential venue for 2014, with the Stirling YHA for the Children’s and Reserve Band, and Stirling Management Centre for the Senior Band, and the concert being held in Stirling’s Albert Hall. SBBA Executive members will be invited to next year’s concert.

Staffing

A view was expressed that the new Director should be paid an Honorarium rather than a salary, and that there is also the need for an Administrator to undertake day-to-day work.

NYBBS Minutes

Edited NYBBS Board Minutes will be placed on the SBBA website. 
7. Area Associations

East of Scotland Association

It was noted that the East of Scotland Brass Band Association has essentially ceased to function. 
8. Education/Youth
Child Protection

The Child protection Officer was thanked for her report. For completeness, the Executive requested a list of the bands whose Child Protection systems we knew nothing about. Information and forms will be put on the website. 

Youth Development Report

Highlights of the report included Highland Brass (Inverness) which has begun rehearsals, and Coalburn which is starting up a percussion academy. The Steering Group of the Education and Youth Committee has met and a possible remit was presented to the Executive. The Steering Group will meet again on 4 September and was asked to clarify some elements of the remit in order to avoid overlap with the work of the Events Committee and to ensure that it developed mechanisms and relationships to obtain intelligence from schools and the schools music service. There will be meetings with the NYOS chief executive, the Commonwealth games organisers, and the composer James McMillan to develop future NYBBS activities. RDOs will be visiting bands over the next three months to discuss each band’s plans to take part in the EFoB Outreach activities. 
9. Publicity and Communication

Website

The Minute Secretary will forward NYBBS Minutes to Peter Fraser.
10. Membership and Registration

Membership and Registration Figures

There are 1836 registered members. 
Exceptions to, and breaches of, SBBA Rules
None reported.
11. Events 
Everything is in hand. The Scottish Youth Championships entry is low, and contest details will be re-circulated: the contest will also be intimated at an end-of-August music conference. For the AGM, it was proposed that the Executive should have the power to vary the subscription fee (this to allow University and Highland and Island bands to become SBBA members with no subscription payment. It was also intimated that the posts of Secretary and Vice-President are up for re-election.
12. European Festival of Brass
Report back

Carrie reported on a short progress meeting: a list of responsibilities was now contained in the Minutes which had been circulated. We need to make this more precise in order to report total progress to the AGM. Alan McLaren will chair a sub-committee to push the Community Outreach Programme.

Budget

There is potential for a £27,000 surplus, contingent on EBBA obtaining a £25,000 grant. Should the grant not be forthcoming, we will try to replace this. It was noted that money is still due from Creative Scotland. On the basis that the hall will be a full capacity, the following ticket prices were agreed:

Wednesday morning: 
European Youth Brass Band (free)

Thursday evening: 

Solo Finals and European Youth Brass Band (£10)

Friday evening:

‘A’ Section Test Piece (£30)

Saturday all day:

‘B’ Section and ‘A’ Section Open Programme (£30)

Saturday evening:

Gala Concert (£30)

Sunday morning:

European Youth Brass Band Championships (£5 (conc. £3))

Elements

Solo Contest: EBBA is still finalising the rules. We need to decide where contest heats and rehearsals will be held. George Anna will be consulted on this. A fee for the accompanying band was agreed. Accompanists will be approached soon.

Youth Championships: The Development Manager’s report was discussed. He will be asked about the proposed February deadline. The Hall is booked until 3.00pm on the day but this may need to be extended.

Transport: Julie will be informed of the bus company negotiations undertaken by John Hamilton.

European Youth Band: Countries will be contacted by the end of September with all names to Lynsey by 1 January. We have been offered 3 representatives from Scotland, which is disappointing. Russell Gray has asked for 2 assistants to work (and for him to mentor) when the band is split. These two people will also act as House Staff. This would be part of SBBA’s Youth Development Programme. It was decided to seek clarification on this.

Community Outreach: A Sub-committee needs to be organised. There is already a list of volunteers and this will be passed on to Alan McLaren who wishes to hold a meeting between 22-30 August.
Hotels: To date, only 4 bands have taken up the reserved hotels, and we may end up with a lot of free space. However, many foreign National Championships are not being held until November. Peter will contact bands about these hotels. 
13. AOB

There was no other business.

14. Dates and Venues of next meetings
Sunday 6 October at a venue to be decided.

AGM: Sunday 20 October at Howden Park, Livingstone
Raymond A Thomson, Minute Secretary

21 August 2013
